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Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
 

Gospel Oak Primary School – Proposed measures for Savernake Road, NW5.   
 

I am writing to inform you of the Council’s proposal to provide amongst other measures a new 
raised table with a zebra crossing aimed at providing a safer crossing facility on Savernake 
Road. The proposed scheme is aimed to address safety concerns raised by the school in 
relation to the speed of vehicles that frequent Savernake Road whilst also providing a safer 
crossing facility for the pupils of Gospel Oak School.  
 

Officers met with various representatives of Gospel Oak School as well as the Ward 
Councillors, and following detailed discussions on their concerns, arrived at a series of 
measures to address these.  These are proposed below and indicated on the drawing overleaf:  
 

♦ Construct a raised table with a zebra crossing to provide a safe crossing facility on 

Savernake Road. It is proposed to remove the pedestrian guardrail on both sides of 

Savernake Road between the junction with Mansfield Road and the primary school 

entrance. 

♦ Re-profile the carriageway on Savernake Road, from the junction with Mansfield Road to 

outside Gospel Oak School. This will involve breaking out the carriageway blocks and re-

surfacing the road.  

♦ Remove the ‘School Keep Clear’ road markings located opposite & outside the school 

entrance.  These will be replaced with the zebra crossing markings.   

♦ Remove the ‘School Keep Clear’ road markings located opposite and outside the nursery 

school’s entrance and replace with double yellow lines.  Provide one additional residents’ 

parking bay outside the nursery school entrance and extend the parking bay on the 

opposite side.  

♦ Remove the pedestrian guardrail from opposite and outside the nursery school’s 

entrance except for a small section, which will be retained where the children come out of 

the nursery school.   

♦ Build-out the footway on either side and opposite the primary school gate entrance to 

provide additional footway space.  A gate is proposed to be installed outside the primary 

school entrance. This will act as guard railing except when the school requires access to 

its playground for deliveries, etc.  

♦ The implementation of cycle stands on the east side of the footway close to the primary 

schools main gate.   
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Please note that there will be no loss of residents’ parking as a result of this scheme. 
 

The council would be pleased to hear your views on the proposed measures. 
 

What will happen next? 
 
Please send your response by 3 August 2012 to: London Borough of Camden, Culture and 
Environment Directorate, Transport Strategy Service, FREEPOST RLZH-UEYC-ACZZ, London, 
WC1H 8EQ.  Please note no stamp is required and only ONE reply per household, business or 
organisation will be accepted.  Alternatively, you can send your response by email to 
chris.g.smith@camden.gov.uk.  You must give your postal address if you want us to consider 
your views. 
 
While it will not be possible to reply to you individually, all comments will be taken into account.  The 
Assistant Director, Environment and Transport will make a decision whether or not to proceed with the 
scheme.  

 
 

If the proposals are agreed works will be carried out in August/September 2012 and will be paid 
from money secured from Transport for London. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Chris Smith  
Design Engineer 
Transport Strategy  


